

Cheltenham Meeting Minutes 1st June 2021

7.10pm

CCC Meeting - 1st June - 7.10pm		
Attendees	Keith Robertson, Alison Short, Heather Gee-Taylor, Geoff Shannon, Tammy Eckersley-Corbett, Dave Scott, Pauline Scott and Kim Tennant.	
Apologies	Luke D. Bailey, Lesley Robertson and Janine Hawthorn and Jacqui and Michael Campion.	Proposed K.R. 2nd Tammy
Previous Minutes	Minutes of last meeting be accepted as a true and accurate record	Proposed K.R. 2nd. D.S.
Matters Arising	No submission made re the draft 10 year plan, due to family commitments for Luke D. Bailey.	
	Fence Pickets have been finished. Frame needs to be built - quotes for timber req. No sponsors forthcoming so far for play equipment.	Action by D.S.
	Chelty night was a success, thanks to Dave, Pauline and Jacqui. Keith suggested a name change to 'Chelty Winter Warmer'.	
	Keith and Luke attended the MDC joint committee meeting, brief overview given by Keith.	
Treasurer's Report	Hall Account - Raffle Deposit - \$110.00 Balance - \$6944.32 Term Deposit - \$10,692.93. Working Account - \$240.76	Proposed - P.S. 2nd by G.S.

Council Report - Shane Harris has been appointed the new CEO of MDC. Council have been discussing the 10 year plan.

Following intervention from the central government the MDC have voted in favour of having a Maori Ward, which over-rides the referendum.

MDC have decided to roll over the Roading contract to Higgins for the next 3 years, worth 33million

Police Report - No Police presence.

Correspondence - Geoff Tattle replying to Keith's previous email regarding night vision on new Security Cameras

luke requested the lowering of speed limits and safety improvements to Haynes Bridge. Reply from Transit NZ - they are in the process of reviewing speed limits but felt a drop to 50k an hour would be too much, but are considering 60k per hour. No comment made regarding the bridge.

Further Action - Keith + Luke

Email from Janine Hawthorn regarding Joint Committee form.

Replying to Jude Harris advising we will be going ahead with playground development and are exploring funding options.

Coro. Continued.	Two power bills received.	
	Invitation to Playground Centre Webinar.	
	Email to Duncan at Rec Services plus mpc info to repair lock on toilet door following a user having to climb out the window. Task completed.	
	Email from Ali Thompson at Neighbourhood Support, wishing to attend our next meeting. Keith and Tammy to start resident contact list.	Keith to reply
	Email from Meridian, unable to read meter in Hall due to new locks fitted. Keith gave them MDC contact details so they can request a key.	MDC
	Email from Numat offering to supply playground safety surfacing	N.F.A required.
	Accounting template received. Pauline to use, hopefully will make grant applications smoother.	
	Email from Ali Thompson wishing to establish a steering committee to provide community transport for outlying residents. The committee supports the initiative, however it was felt that it was not needed in this area due to close proximity of medical / amenities.	K.R to reply.
	Email to Duncan at Rec Services requesting estimate for construction of a swing set for playground. Reply received - \$5,275.00 + gst.	

	Email to Matthew McKay MDC regarding information on possible sub-dividing of a rural property within the Village. Reply received and passed on to applicant.	
	Email from Helen King asking if she was able to assist us with funding applications - reply received - is considering our request.	K.R to follow Up.
Hall Report -	No bookings. New locks have been fitted which makes the Hall compliant with safety legislation. Rat and Mouse stations re-baited - very successful so far.	
	A request from Orua District Sports to use the rear store-room to keep equipment in. Everyone was in agreement but would be at own risk - would need to have their own insurance and provide a secure and pest resistant container.	Tammy
Almadale -	Return of the long-term Freedom Campers - departed after a couple of weeks. Usual Fly-Tipping reported to MDC Some tree branches have been blown down across the tracks - Keith will clear with his chainsaw.	N.F.A Required.
Playground	Keith put forward a motion that we use the money we raised from the picket-sales plus our annual community project funding from MDC to pay for the new swing set. Motion carried unanimously	

General Business	<p>Request for footpath lighting from Mr + Mrs Sanson, as they both use mobility aids and due to the lack of lighting, they have fallen off the side of the footpath, onto the grass.</p> <p>This item was discussed - it was decided to purchase a bicycle head-lamp, which they can attach to their walkers.</p>	Keith.
	<p>Pauline asked if the money had been received for the Hall hire at end of February.</p>	Keith to follow up
	<p>Dave asked Councillor Short if there was any plan by MDC to reduce the licensing hours to align with Palmerston North's new reduced hours as he felt it may lead to an increase in drinkers coming to this district after closing time in Palmerston North.</p>	Councillor Short to follow up
	<p>BNZ are holding a seminar at Feilding library on Thursday 10th June at 1:30pm.</p> <p>This is to help residents transition from using cheques to Internet Banking - Tammy to put this on Facebook Community Page.</p>	
	Meeting closed: 8-40 pm	
	Next Meeting: 3rd August	